

KILLEEN INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

200 North W.S. Young Drive, Killeen, Texas 76543 P.O. Box 967, Killeen, Texas 76540-0967 (254) 336-0000

January 26, 2024

Dear Parents or Guardians:

The district is committed to making efficient use of existing buildings, monitoring ever-changing housing patterns that exist in the district, and reviewing the placement of special programs. Nolanville Elementary School (ES) is overcrowded for its present attendance zone. In order to eliminate the overcrowding, the district is considering adjustments to Nolanville's attendance zone that would move some students to Mountain View Elementary School. At the January 23, 2024, meeting of the Killeen Independent School District Board of Trustees, Board members gave approval for the administration to take this rezoning proposal to the community. Additionally, the Board did agree that current 3rd & 4th grade students may be grandfathered to remain at their current campus for next year but parents must provide transportation.

Our records indicate that your residence is in an area that will be impacted by the proposed attendance zone changes for Nolanville ES for the 2024-2025 school year. We will be gathering community input regarding this important decision. The purpose of this letter is twofold - to make parents aware of the proposed rezoning for 2024-2025, and to invite parents and community members to the public meetings held at the site listed below.

Tuesday, February 6th, 2024, at 6:00 pm in the Charles Patterson MS cafeteria

Wednesday, February 7th, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. in the Nolanville ES cafeteria

Parents are encouraged to attend one of these meetings. A map that clearly shows the proposed changes is included. Maps will also be available at the public meeting.

If your child is attending another campus on an approved transfer, you must complete a new application each year to continue at that campus. If your child is at another campus for a special program, parents will be notified of any special program changes that are approved with a separate letter.

We are responsible and committed to providing the best educational environment for every student to the highest possible degree. We also want to make the most effective and efficient utilization of school facilities that have been generously provided by the community. Please attend the scheduled meeting so we may hear your comments and address your questions. The Board of Trustees will make a final decision on rezoning proposals in time for notification prior to the end of the 2023-2024 school year.

Please address any questions or comments to KISDrezoning@killeenisd.org.

Sincerely,

Jo Ann Fey, Ed.D. Superintendent